TOWN OF NEWTON 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

PROPOSED BUDGET MEETING 

OCTOBER 17, 2017 

A special meeting was held on October 17, 2017 pursuant to posted notices. Present: Roger Busse, Denise Thomas, Mark Knorr, Dave Mueller and Barbara Pankratz

An Affidavit of Posting was signed and notarized indicating that the meeting had been posted properly.

Mark Knorr made a motion to approve the agenda. Denise Thomas seconded the motion which

carried.

The first item to be addressed was the matter of material and labor to replace the main electrical panel in the Town Hall. A three phase box is needed and the quote submitted by Larry Stock at the regular town board meeting on October 11, 2017 was not for a three phase box. As a result Roger Busse will contact Nichols Electric, the second lowest bidder, and inquire if he quoted for a three phase box. Mark Knorr made a motion to hire Nichols Electric to do the work if they quoted for a three phase box. Denise seconded the motion. Motion carried.

The Board then proceeded with working on the 2018 Proposed Budget for the Town of Newton. After discussion the following was decided to be implemented January 1, 2018:

1.    Part-time workers will receive $15.00/hour the first year of employment. Thereafter they                 will receive $16.75.

2.     Road Superintendent will receive $22.00/hour.

3.     Cleaning Person will receive $14.25/hour.

4.     Recycling attendants will receive $14.25/hour.

5.     Zoning Administrator will receive $6,123.66/year.

6.     Planning Commission members will receive $26.25/per meeting.

7.     Planning Commission secretary will receive $36.75/per meeting.

8.     Board of Appeals members will receive $26.25/per meeting.

9.     Board of Appeals secretary will receive $36.75/per meeting.

Motion was made by Denise Thomas to adjourn. Roger Busse seconded the motion which

carried.

                                        Barbara Pankratz, Clerk










